
EDGARTOWN BOARD OF ASSESSORS MEETING MINUTES  04-08-2019 
 
PRESENT: Donna L. Goodale, Chairman of the Board; Alan Gowell & Christopher Scott, members of 
the Board; Jo-Ann Resendes, Principal Assessor; and Cindy Sherman, Administrative Assistant, Ed 
Pierce Data Collector 
 
The Chairman brought the meeting to order at 10:00am. 
 
The Board unanimously approved the meeting minutes of 3-29-19. 
 
Alan asked why a bill from Ellen Hutchinson bill was not paid.  It is on the Annual Town Meeting 
Warrant as an Unpaid FY2018 bill.   Jo-Ann informed the board it was submitted after the July 1, 2018 
deadline.  The work was done in June 2018. 
 
Jo-Ann asked the board if they needed any explanation about the Assessors Department articles for 
town meeting.  The board did not. 
 
Jo-Ann told the board that she was attending a Department of Revenue Work Shop in Sandwich.  
Among the topics are DOR Gateway changes and the Airbnb tax.   Alan would like a report of what 
she learns. 
 
The Board reviewed and discussed March sales. 
 
Board voted to go into executive session to review abatement applications and to return to the 
regular meeting:  Ms. Goodale - yes, Mr. Gowell – yes, Mr. Scott - yes. 
 
Executive session began at 10:25AM and the board returned to regular session at 11:20AM. 
 
The board voted on the following abatements: 
 
 Muney, Karen   parcel 38-8.3  abated $639,700 
 Rubin, M. &Berkower  parcel 38-8.5  abated $336,300 
 Woolf, Douglas   parcel 40-1.100 abated $1,462,600 
 
The next meeting will be posted for April 29, 2019 at 3:00PM. 
 
After motion made and seconded, the meeting was adjourned at 11:30AM. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted: 


